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Acrowd of over 1,200 gathered to
pay tribute to the life and legacy
of the late Noble Hurley, the 2004

recipient of the Russell H. Perry Free
Enterprise Award.  The gala event was
held on October 12 at the Wyndham
Anatole Hotel, with world-renowned
pollster George Gallup serving as the
keynote speaker and Barry Fanning
serving as the chair of the event.

For seventeen years, Dallas Baptist
University and community
business leaders have gathered
to honor leaders whose lives are
testimonies of not only
achievement in free enterprise,
but also in service to the
community.  The Free Enterprise
Award is named in memory of
Dallas civic leader and
philanthropist Russell H. Perry,
whose life of service to Dallas
impacted many.  Mrs. Russell H.
(Phoebe) Perry continues to be a
friend to the city of Dallas and
especially DBU.  She and Mr. Perry
began their support of the school
in the 1960s.

Since its inception, the Russell H.
Perry Dinner has honored many North
Texas leaders, and in doing so has raised
almost $2 million in scholarship funds
for DBU students.

Addressing the crowd for the
keynote speech, George Gallup
described various trends in the public’s
view of national politics, social problems,
and personal ethics.  He particularly
pointed out some troubling statistics

about the ethical state of the younger
generation of American citizens.

However, Mr. Gallup suggested that
institutions such as Dallas Baptist
University who hold firm to their
commitment to faith and service can
actually work to reverse many of these
trends and help secure a bright
American future.

Before passing away on June 4, 2004,
Noble Hurley distinguished himself

through denominational service,
civic involvement, professional
accomplishments, and exceptional
stewardship. He moved to Dallas
from Sulphur Springs in 1935 to
attend business college.  After
entering the brick and tile business
in 1936, he established Noble
Hurley & Company in 1948, where
he served as president for thirty-
two years. Noble Hurley &
Company supplied bricks for many
projects that form the Dallas
skyline, including Truett Hospital at
Baylor University Medical Center
and the beautiful NorthPark
Shopping Center.

The Dallas Baptist University Chorale, under the direction of
Dr. Steve Holcomb, performed a selection of special patriotic
music for the over 1,200 present at the dinner.
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Mr. Hurley also served as chairman
of Swiss Avenue Bank in Dallas for over
twenty years. When the bank was sold,
he donated his assets to the Baptist
Foundation of Texas—establishing
several endowment funds benefiting
community projects as well as many
Baptist institutions, including Dallas
Baptist University.

Throughout his life, Noble Hurley
continually involved himself in his
community through various leadership
roles.  He was a member and former
president of the North Dallas-Park Cities
Kiwanis Club and served as a Baylor
University Trustee from 1958-1969 and
a Baylor College of Dentistry Trustee
from 1958-1992.  He was a member of
the Baylor University Medical Center
Foundation for 19 years and a member
of the board of the Baylor Oral Health
Foundation from 1993-2000. He also
served on the Executive Committee of
the Southern Baptist Convention for 9
years and served on the Baptist General
Convention of Texas Executive Board for
14 years. In 2002, the Baptist General

Above left: Dallas attorney Vester Hughes (left) and Ebby Halliday Acers, former recipient of the Russell
Perry Award.  Above right: Dallas business leaders David and Insun Moon (left) and Dr. Rick Gregory, DBU
vice president for university advancement.  Right: Mrs. Russell H. (Phoebe) Perry.

Jack Hurley (center right), the son of award recipient Noble Hurley,
along with Noble Hurley’s niece, Sue Hall and her husband, Billy, and
good friend of Noble Hurley and former music minister of Gaston
Oaks Baptist Church, Clif Baker.

Convention of Texas honored him with
the Elder Statesman Award.

Mr. Hurley gave generously of his
time as a community leader;  he also
gave of his resources.  He supported
institutions and organizations from
across the state of Texas, including the
Baptist General Convention of Texas,
Baylor Health Care System, Baylor
University, Buckner Baptist Bene-
volences, Children’s Medical Center of
Dallas, Dallas Baptist Association,
Dallas Baptist University, George W.
Truett Theological Seminary,
International Linguistics Center, Texas
Scottish Rite Hospital, and the Salvation
Army. Mr. Hurley was particularly proud
of the joint efforts of Dallas Baptist
University, Dallas Baptist Association,
and his couples Sunday School class to
assist churches and Christian ministries
in meeting holistically the needs of the
homeless and street people in Dallas.

Mr. Hurley and his late wife, Jane,
were charter members of the DBU
Legacy Society, an organization
comprised of individuals who support

the University through their estate
planning.  Mr. Hurley received an
honorary doctorate from DBU in 2000
and served as a trustee for DBU from
2000-2004.

In honor of his long-time support of
the University, DBU recently dedicated
one of its new Colonial Village
apartment buildings in tribute to Noble
Hurley and his late wife, Jane. Noble
Hurley embodied the precepts and
practices of a biblical servant leader in
the spirit of our Lord and had a strong
commitment to Christian education.

For many years, Mr. Hurley and his
wife, Jane, were faithful members of
Gaston Oaks Baptist Church (formerly
Gaston Avenue Baptist Church).  Mr.
Hurley served his church in a number of
ways, including as a church trustee,
deacon, and Sunday School teacher for
over six decades. He was the father of
two sons, Bill, now deceased, and Jack, a
1977 DBU graduate. Mr. Hurley married
the former Jane Marshall of Canton,
Texas in 1943.  Mrs. Hurley passed away
in July of 2002.

(From left to right) Julie Turner, 2003-2004 chair of the DBU board
of trustees; Sheila Cook, wife of DBU President Dr. Gary Cook; Amy
Jones, DBU alumna; and Amy Turner Carreker, DBU alumna.
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BENEFACTOR
Van and Lou Ellis

FREEDOM COUNCIL
The Dallas Morning News

Dr Pepper Bottling Company of
Texas/Julie and Jim Turner

Mrs. Marie Lyon
Pilgrim’s Pride Corporation

ENTERPRISE COUNCIL
BeautiControl, Inc.

Branch-Smith Printing
Carter BloodCare

Bob and Evelyn Collier
The Cooper Aerobics Center/

Drs. Kenneth and Millie Cooper
John and Nita Ford
Gittings Portraiture

Ebby Halliday, REALTORS
Home Interiors & Gifts, Inc.

Hunt Oil Company
Mission Foods

Mrs. Frank Monroe
Sam Moon Group

Premier Designs, Inc.
Patsy R. Smith

Williams Trew Real Estate
Services/Joan T. Trew

CHAIRMAN’S BOARD
Ruth and Ken Altshuler

ARAMARK Corp.
Bank of America

Bank of Texas, N. A.
Baylor Health Care System
Mr. and Mrs. C. T. Beckham

Bimbo Bakeries USA
BMA Architects

Borden Milk Products
Coca-Cola Bottling of

North Texas
Compass Bank

Tina and David Craig

Dallas Baptist Association/
Dr. Gary L. Hearon
Brian and Alice Fant

Frito-Lay, Inc.
Kraft Foods Global, Inc.

Mrs. John G. Mahler
Nabisco

Mrs. Margaret Nichols
Mrs. Russell H. Perry

Philanthropy World Magazine
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Pleitz

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Quest, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Orville C. Rogers
Sadler’s Bar-B-Que Sales Ltd.
Mr. and Mrs. W. Forrest Smith

TXU
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Wicker III

Gretchen and Sonny Williams

PRESIDENT’S CABINET
Judy Abercrombie

Wayne and Theresa Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Arnold

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Baird
Reverend Clif Baker

Institutional Ministries/Baptist
General Convention of Texas

Mrs. Erma Barnett
Baylor Oral Health

Foundation
Bell Nunnally & Martin LLP

Dr. and Mrs. J. Blair Blackburn
Blue Bell Creameries, L.P.

Mr. and Mrs. Eric Bruntmyer
Mr. and Mrs. Jon D. Campbell

Ron and Nance Chapman
Judge and Mrs. Oswin Chrisman

Mr. and Mrs. John Clem
COMMUNITIES

FOUNDATION OF TEXAS
Comstock Resources, Inc.

Concord Missionary
Baptist Church

Dr. and Mrs. Gary Cook

Cowles & Thompson, P.C.
Mollie Allen Crow

Crowley-Shanahan Foundation/
Ruth and Ralph Shanahan
Dean International Inc./
David and Jean Dean

Dr. and Mrs. Denny Dowd
Epstein Becker & Green P.C.

Excel Commercial Painting Co.
Fanning Harper and Martinson

Feather Crest Farms
Jack G. Folmar

Sally and Herschel Forester
Jeannette Clift George

Dr. Rick and Judy Gregory
Dr. Rachel Griffith

Guaranty Bank
GuideStone Financial Resources

of the Southern Baptist
Convention

HEB/Central Market
Hillwood Development Group
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Hollabaugh

Vester T. Hughes
Dr. and Mrs. Ozzie Ingram
Ruth and Richard Keathley

Phil and Terry King
Dr. and Mrs. Charles Ku

Mr. Dennis and Dr. Gail Linam
McQueary Henry Bowles Troy

Mr. and Mrs. William H.
Moulton III

Mr. and Mrs. Ben R. Murphy
James and Sally Nation

Foundation
Frank W. Neal and

Associates, Inc.
Newsom, Terry & Newsom LLP
Mr. and Mrs. Harold E. Norris

Oak Farms Dairy
OFCO, Inc.

Merle and Natalie Owens
Pavecon, Ltd.

Bill and Bobbie Pinson

Boone and Peggy Powell
Derrel and Dorothy Renfrow

Mrs. Mary Margaret Roberson
Scott and Carla Robinson
Bill and Melanie Rogers

Mr. and Mrs. R. F. Sanford
Charles and Dorothy

Shellenberger
Skanska USA Building Inc.

Donna Spence Slette
Wayne and Buena Stevenson
Texas Scottish Rite Hospital

for Children
Tom Thumb

Town North Bank
Underwood Financial, Ltd.

Mr. and Mrs. C. Ray Warden
Malcolm and Maxine Watson

Dr. and Mrs. Kerry Webb
Westcott Foundation

Dr. Bettye M. Whiteaker
Mrs. Carroll D. Williams

Tammy and Doug Williams
Wyndham Anatole Hotel

Rena Pederson from The Dallas
Morning News, co-sponsor of
the Russell H. Perry Free Enter-
prise Award Dinner.

Left: Dr. Jim Denison, pastor of Park Cities Baptist
Church, introduced a special video of Noble Hurley.
Above: Dr. Kenneth Cooper and Forrest Smith, both
previous recipients of the Russell Perry Award.


